 WORKS COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Works Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 15th September 2003 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. J C Scanes 


Mrs. P S Sweeney

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. W E Cain (Technical Officer)

MINUTES
03/211
The Minutes of the meeting held on 18th August 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

ROAD TRAFFIC
03/212
The Town Clerk referred to three Orders

REGULATION ACT 1985

made by the Department of Transport under the 1985Act:-

a) West View (Peel) Prohibition of Waiting (Amendment) Order 2003.  This Order extended the no waiting restriction on a section of the south side of West View, Peel from its junction with Heathfield Drive northwards for a distance of 33 metres.  It was AGREED to enquire of the Department as to the intention behind this particular Order.

b) Market Street (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic) Order 2003.  This Order prohibited vehicular traffic from proceeding along Market Street from the 15th September 2003 to 18th September 2003 whilst carriageway re-surfacing work was undertaken.  NOTED.
c) Station Road (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic) Order 2003.  This Order prohibited vehicular traffic from proceeding on Station Road from 10.00a.m. to 1.00p.m. on 17th September 2003.  



The Town Clerk referred to a draft Order 



regarding the creation of a reserved parking place on a section of Victoria Terrace, Peel NOTED.
DISABILITY ACCESS
03/213
The Town Clerk updated the Committee on his site visit around the lower part of Peel with regard to possible improvements for disabled access.  A number of issues were raised regarding improvements for disabled access and it was noted that Mr. Hoskinson, the Disability Access Officer had undertaken to prepare a report which would be available for discussion at the October quarterly meeting with the Works Committee and the Department of Transport.  NOTED.

DOG FOULING
03/214
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Peel City Women’s Institute dated 29th August 2003 regarding a resolution passed by the Isle of Man Federation of Women’s Institute calling upon the Government to implement an island-wide scheme to tackle dog fouling in the countryside and in residential areas.  The Peel City W.I. had identified a number of areas of concern which the existing dog bye-laws failed to address and it was noted that the Town Clerk would contact the Department of Local Government and the Environment for an update on its proposal to amend the present legislation in relation to dogs and dog fouling.

MICHAEL STREET
03/215
The Town Clerk indicated that he had written to the Department of Transport regarding its intention to install an automatic road closure barrier at the bottom of Michael Street. It was noted that an officer of the Department was due to travel to the UK to look, inter alia, at the most recent automatic barriers.  It was AGREED that the matter could be raised at the next quarterly meeting with the Department.

GLASS RE-CYCLING
03/216
The Town Clerk reported on a meeting with Mr. Scott of Manx Waste Solutions who operated a business in which he would remove and dispose of glass from public houses.  It was noted that Manx Waste Solutions covered the majority of the island’s public houses and Mr. Scott  enquired whether there would be any merit in reaching agreement with the local publicans in Peel who did not currently avail themselves of the service.  



It was noted that a public re-cycling facility should include paper and metal cans as well as glass and the Town Clerk undertook to advise Mr. Keig of the Whitehouse of that requirement.  



This part of the meeting at 7.20p.m.
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